WORSLEY AND BOOTHSTOWN COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
28th May, 2008

Meeting commenced:
  7.30 p.m.
"
ended:
10.15 p.m.
PRESENT:
A. Dunning - in the Chair

Councillors Compton, Cheetham, K. Garrido, R. Garrido, Gray and Macdonald

J. Barnes
} Friends of Roe Green


S. Hartley
}


B. Smith - Worsley Community Association


B. Boyd - Friends of Roe Green 


M.A. Howard - Boothstown Residents’ Association


B. Henson - Worsley Village Community Association


D. Brittain 
} Worsley Methodist Church


K. Ogden
}


B. Howard - Boothstown Residents’ Association/Boothstown 





Community Centre Association 


S. Tittle - 1st Boothstown Guide/Boothstown Residents’ Association


J. Holmes - Boothstown Luncheon Club 


N. Gaskell - Broadoak Park Residents’ Association 


A. Cordock - AFFIL; SOSCA


C. Morris - Moorside Residents’ Association 


C. Critchley - Moorside South Residents’ Association 


G. Sides - Worsley United Reformed Church


A. Owen - Walkden High School


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:



M. Bleese - Area Co-ordinator



A. Godding - Neighbourhood Manager



G. Harrison - Salford Youth Service



M. Griffiths - Urban Vision 



J. Regan - Warden Ranger Service



P. Thorpe - Shift Programme (LIFT)



R. Coen - Chief Executives



C. Eckersley - Salford Primary Care Trust 

1.
WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS

A. Dunning, Community Committee Chair, welcomed everybody to the meeting and advised Members of the format the agenda would be taking.


He made reference to the recent local elections and congratulated Councillor K. Garrido on her re-election and also welcomed the newly elected Councillor A. Cheetham.  He paid tribute to the work of B. Howard who retired as a Councillor in May, 2008.  Councillor R. Garrido and colleagues added their praise and thanks for the work carried by B. Howard who had been a true and dedicated Councillor serving the community.
2.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of A. Adams, F. Pheasey, G. Morrison, M. Shaw, L. Wrightson and Inspector S. Gerrard.

3.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

Submitted the minutes of the meeting of the Community Committee held on 26th March, 2008.


RESOLVED:
THAT, subject to the name of J. Efay being amended to read J. Clay and in Minute 85 reference to the Boothstown ‘Rub’ being amended to read Boothstown ‘Run’, the minutes be approved as a correct record.

4.
MATTERS ARISING

(a)
Footpath on the West Side of Old Clough Lane

A. Godding reported that she had met with a local resident.  Arrangements were being made for consideration to be given to making safe the footpath and also on proposals for street signage to be erected.


(b)
Boundary Court, Ellenbrook

Reference was made to the Boundary Court area in Ellenbrook and to the fact that this area had recently been cleared.  It was noted that arrangements had been made for two meetings to be held with representatives of Probation but these had not been able to take place so far.


(c)
Youth Service

Members noted that no problems had been caused by youths in recent weekends.


(d)
Houghton Lane, Swinton

Reference was made to the poor condition of Houghton Lane, Swinton.  It was noted that an e-mail had been sent to Highways who were aware of maintenance issues and the need for the carriageway to be maintained to an acceptable standard.  It was hoped that works would be undertaken in the near future.  It was noted that a petition from local residents had been presented to the Council by Councillor Macdonald.


(e)
Community Committee Newsletter

The Chairman referred to the early edition of the newsletter containing details of all summer sports activities.  He invited Community Committee Members to forward any ideas to the Neighbourhood Management Team for possible inclusion in the newsletter which was going to be produced shortly.
5.
COMMUNITY ISSUES

(a)
Police Meetings with the Public

B. Boyd reported that dates had been set for meetings at Beesley Green.  He indicated, however, that the Police were not attending these meetings or sending Police Community Support Officers.  A. Godding undertook to speak to Inspector S. Gerrard regarding this matter. 


(b)
Operation of CCTV Cameras 

Councillor R. Garrido referred to CCTV cameras and in particular those in the Ellenbrook area in the vicinity of the shops indicating that the cameras were not always working.  He expressed his concerns that the Community Committee were financing the cameras and indicated that enquiries were in hand particularly in view of problems with youths.  He indicated that he would keep the Committee updated on progress with this matter.

(c)
Problems with Rats

B. Smith referred to the problems with rats in the Greenleach Lane area, Worsley.  Reference was made to the need to report such matters to Environmental Services with a view to action being taken and to health and safety issues.


(d)
Urban Vision - Reception Staff

M.A. Howard referred to the fact that he had recently delivered correspondence to Urban Vision.  He indicated that the reception staff had not been courteous or polite and insisted on opening the correspondence due to possible threats of letter bombs.  M. Griffiths indicated that Urban Vision were part of Capita Siemens and had actually had letter bombs sent to their London offices.  He indicated that he would check on the policy for such matters and report back to M.A. Howard.

(e)
Bay Tree Avenue

N. Gaskell referred to the difficulties being experience when exiting Bay Tree Avenue as it was a concealed exit and difficult to get on to Worsley Road adjacent to Worsley Green.  He indicated that consideration was being given to signage saying sealed entrance and to short yellow lines being introduced opposite Bay Tree Avenue.

(f)
Allotments on Roe Green

Reference was made to the allotments on Roe Green and in particular to one old pigeon lot which was overrun with rats.  It was noted that allotment holders had tried to get this particular lot taken down and cleared with 27 people being on the waiting list.  A. Godding undertook to investigate this matter with Environmental Services.


(g)
No. 12 Bus

A Member asked why the no. 12 bus was travelling to Leigh instead of Bolton.  Councillor Macdonald indicated that the service was run by First Buses who were not regulated and could operate services as they wished to meet demand.  He indicated that a meeting of the Transport Group was to be held on Thursday, 12th June, at 7.15 p.m. and all local residents were invited to attend.


(h)
32 Roe Green, Worsley

Reference was made to 32 Roe Green, Worsley, being a derelict house.  It was noted that the Police had told the owners to take action in view of local problems. 


(i)
Community Use of Walkden High School

A. Owen referred to the community use of Walkden High School and to the presentation made at a previous Political Executive meeting by S. Bradbury.  He referred to the confusion regarding the number of hours for community use and asked the Local Councillors to clarify this matter.  Councillors agreed to take this matter back to Political Executive for further consideration and to liaise with the Walkden and Little Hulton Councillors.


(j)
General Community Information

The Chairman referred to the following general matters-

· The Worsley and Boothstown Transportation Transport Group to be held on 12th June at 7.15 p.m.

· Boothstown Wobble Fun Day to be held on Sunday, 8th June, commencing at Amberhill Way and to the need for marshals for the event.
· Any items for the newsletter to be sent in as soon as possible.

· The Worsley Festival commencing at the Court House on 21st July to 31st July with the Boat Rally on the 2nd/3rd August weekend.
6.
LIFT CENTRE PRESENTATION AND QUESTION AND ANSWER SESSION

P. Thorpe, R. Coen and C. Eckersley gave a presentation and information regarding the arrangements for the new LIFT centre.


Members discussed the information provided.  The Committee expressed their disappointment at the way the programme had developed.  Reference was also made to the parking provision and to the promise in November, 2006, that public transport would be provided to be delivered within 20 metres of the LIFT project.  PCT members undertook to take this back and raise with the project board and feedback to committee. It was noted that if any Member had any questions or comments on the future operation of the LIFT centre they could forward these to the PCT and answers could be provided for the committee at their June meeting.

7.
HEALTH ACTION PLAN AND QUESTION AND ANSWER SESSION

It was noted that this item had been withdrawn but if anybody had any questions they could forward these to A. Ainsworth.

8.
WORSLEY WOODS ACTION GROUP

J. Regan gave a presentation regarding the work of the Worsley Woods Action Group. She referred in particular to the following matters-

· The wild flower walks celebration event on 15th June.
· Play facility provided costing £74,500 of Section 106 monies.
· Wet woodland.
· Wooden boardwalk in the wet woodland.
· The work being undertaken on the silt traps.

Members expressed their appreciation of the work which had been undertaken and the achievements by the Worsley Woods Action Group over 4 years and placed on record their thanks to Jo Regan and to the Action Group for making such progress.

9.
BUDGET GROUP

(a)
Applications

RESOLVED:
THAT the recommendations of the Budget Group be approved and the applications or grant dealt with as indicated-

	APPLICANT
	PURPOSE
	DECISION


	1.
St. Mark’s Mothers Union
	Room hire - St. Mark’s School Hall
	Approve £195.00

	2.
Friends of Waterside
	Purchase of plants and shrubs 
	Approve £118.50

	3.
Worsley In Bloom
	Running costs/plants/planters and watering
	Approve £9831.57

	4.
1st Boothstown (St. Mary’s) Guides
	Heating/lighting costs for St. Andrew’s School
	Approve £285.00

	5.
Swinton and District Allotments Leisure Gardeners Association
	Contribution towards a horticultural event at Buile Hill Park
	Refuse

	6.
Salford Ranger Team
	Salary for part-time Ranger post.  Training/communication Transport/marketing
	Approve

	7.
Children’s Services
	Smartwater Trade Licence for 6 schools in Worsley/Boothstown and Ellenbrook
	Approve £1000.00

	8.
Events Team
	Running costs for various events within Worsley/ Boothstown
	Approve £1289.00

	9.
Roe Green - St. Mark’s Tennis Club
	Construction of new timber pavilion.  Site clearance costs
	Approve £3500.00 Plus £100 for plaque

	10.
Worsley/Boothstown NM. Team and Beesley Green Community Centre
	Running costs for an event to be held in Beesley Green
	Approve £1000.00

	11.
Boothstown Ladies Group
	Insurance/room hire at Boothstown Community Centre/cost of speakers
	Approve £320.20



(b)
Financial Position Statement

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the Financial Position Statement as at 27th February, 2008, be noted.




(2) THAT details of landfill tax credit monies available be sent out to all groups and included in the newsletter.

10.
NEIGHBOURHOOD PARTNERSHIP BOARD/POLITICAL EXECUTIVE

The minutes of the meeting of the Political Executive Group held on 14th April, 2008, and the Neighbourhood Partnership Board held on 12th May, 2008, were noted.

11.
INFORMATION ITEMS

The following information items were submitted and noted-


(a)
Worsley and Boothstown Transportation Group - 10th April, 2008.


(b)
Street Scene Task Group - 9th April, 2008.


(c)
Street Scene Task Group - 14th May, 2008.


(d)
Children and Young People Task Group - 17th April, 2008.


(e)
Salford West Strategic Regeneration Framework and Action Plan.

12.
DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

It was noted that the next meeting will be held on Wednesday, 25th June, 2008, at 7.30 p.m.
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